
 

 
Motion on Speed Limits 

1 The Chairman of the County Council referred the notice of motion on speed limits 
submitted by Cllr O’Kelly to the County Council on 16 July 2021, to the Cabinet 
Member for Highways and Transport for consideration. 

2 The motion called on the Cabinet Member to introduce a more flexible policy on 
speed reduction including the 20mph limit and called on her to work with 
residents and partners to implement a change in speed limit reducing it to 20mph 

when certain conditions were met. 

3 The Cabinet Member met Cllr O’Kelly on 22 September to discuss the motion. In 
accordance with the briefing note submitted to County Council on 16 July (item 

11c), the Cabinet Member confirmed that she was intending to review the County 
Council’s Road Safety Strategy and associated speed limit policy. 

4 It was also confirmed that the County Council had already adopted a clear process 

and policy which allowed for 20mph speed limits and there were many such speed 
limits in place across the county. 

5 The Cabinet Member agreed that promoting active travel was a priority for the 
County Council but considered that the focus of the motion was too narrow and 

that a range of other measures (such as Quiet Lanes, speed management and 
casualty reduction schemes) should also be considered when reviewing the Road 

Safety Strategy. 

6 The Cabinet Member also advised Cllr O’Kelly that she had recently appointed an 
Adviser to a Cabinet Member for Road Safety and was considering an Executive 

Task and Finish Group to assist with the review. 

7 For these reasons, the Cabinet Member was unable to support the motion as 
submitted. 

8 As a result of the discussion, Cllr O’Kelly advised that she would seek to revise the 
motion, taking into account the points raised at the meeting. 

9 The response to the motion was published via the Bulletin on 6 October 2021. 

Joy Dennis 

Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport 

Contact Officer: Judith Shore, Senior Democratic Services Officer, 033 022 

26052 judith.shore@westsussex.gov.uk 
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https://westsussex.moderngov.co.uk/documents/b9271/Items%2011c%20and%2011d%20-%20Briefing%20notes%20for%20motions%20being%20referred%2016th-Jul-2021%2010.30%20County%20Council.pdf?T=9

